Louise Aerts - Position Statement
I am seeking election to the CLEAR Board of Directors to further my involvement with an organization that promotes continuous learning and improvement through conferences, educational programs, webinars and symposia. I remember my first CLEAR conference where I was not only exposed to innovative research and practices, but also to fellow regulators who wanted to talk about it all as much as I did. The sharing of wise practises has led me to present at subsequent CLEAR conference and join several committees. The opportunity to be more involved in adding value to members through CLEAR’s various offerings is a motivator for me. 

Currently, I am the Acting CEO at BCCNM and was previously the Chief Officer of Strategy, Transformation and Reconciliation. I believe my experience with strategic directions, business transformation, and addressing Indigenous-specific racism will support my work if elected to the board. I have over 15 years of Executive level experience in the regulatory arena and am highly committed to governing the practice of health professionals in the public interest, with a focus on addressing Indigenous-specific racism, promoting equity, fairness in decision-making, and interprofessional collaboration. There are many issues at play in the complex regulatory arena at this point in time and, if elected, I look forward to working with a board of passionate and thoughtful regulators who are tackling such areas as oversight and evaluation, interjurisdictional registration, anti-racism, national licensure, ethical recruitment of professionals, and so much more. 

Thank you for your consideration of my interest to serve on CLEAR’s Board of Directors.

